GREATER MISSIONARY BAPTIST CHURCH PASTOR Jimny D. Hubbard 450 RINGGOLD RD CLARKSVILLE, TN 37042 931.647.4643 Rev. Dennis Radford

Greater Missionary Baptist Church 32nd Church Anniversary

Order of Service 10:00 AM

Call to Worship/Invocation Rev. Harold Garner **Combined Youth Praise Team Praise and Worship** *Scripture Reading (Ephesians 4:2-3) Jaden Owens Jeremiah Boone **Prayer Welcome/Occasion Isaiah Steele **Memorial Tribute (Moment of Silence)** Rev. Harold Garner **Combined Youth Choir** Selection **Liturgical Dance Dance Ministry** Trustees/Ushers *Seed Planting (Tithes & Offerings) Introduction of Speaker Pastor Jimmy D. Hubbard **Combined Youth Choir** Selection Rev. Dennis Radford Sermon **Call to Discipleship Pastor Jimmy D. Hubbard Announcements/Recognition of Visitors **Admin Ministry** Pastor's Observation Pastor Jimmy D. Hubbard Presentations/Remarks Pastor Jimmy D. Hubbard Words of Wisdom Minister *Closing Song Congregation *Benediction Minister

> *Stand **No Entrance/Exit

greatermissionarybaptistchurch.snappages.site greatermbc450@gmail.com



*Stand









**No Entrance/Exit

Pastor Jimmy Davis Hubbard, Jr.

Jimmy Davis Hubbard, Jr. was born on January 20, 1972, in Meridian, Mississippi. He is the son of Jimmy D. Hubbard, Sr. and Ethel Mae Hubbard, and the second of five children. At six months old, his family relocated to New Orleans, Louisiana, due to his father's career as a brick mason. He spent his childhood in New Orleans until the age of 15, when he returned to his birthplace of Meridian. There he attended Northwest Junior High School and later graduated from Meridian High School.

At the age of 16, while serving as a police cadet with the Meridian Police Department, Jimmy Hubbard accepted Jesus Christ as his Lord and Savior.

In 1992, he entered the United States Army under the delayed entry program and began basic training on May 27. While serving his country, he received his call to ministry in 1996 under Pastor R. Williams at Camp Walker Chapel in Taegu, Korea. Later that year, he was licensed into the Gospel ministry at Mt. Olive Missionary Baptist Church in Meridian under Pastor Obadiah Clemmons. In 1998, he was ordained under Pastor Willie J. Freeman at Greater Missionary Baptist Church (GMBC) in Clarksville, Tennessee.

Over the past 25 years, Pastor Hubbard has served faithfully in many capacities, including Youth Pastor, Singles Ministry Director, Adult Sunday School Teacher, Bible Study Teacher (mid-day and evening), Vacation Bible School facilitator, and Chief Care Minister under Pastor Freeman's leadership. After seven years of honorable military service, Pastor Hubbard pursued higher education, earning multiple degrees:

- Automotive Technology Tennessee Technology Center
- Forensic Science Peachtree University
- B.B.A. with a minor in Technical Writing Austin Peay State University
- M.S. in Human Services, Counseling & Community Services Capella University

Additionally, in 2006 he completed numerous credit hours toward a Master of Divinity Degree at Southern Baptist Theological Seminary.

In February 2022, God elevated Pastor Hubbard to the pastorate of Greater Missionary Baptist Church in Clarksville, Tennessee, where he became only the second pastor in the church's history. Under his leadership, GMBC has experienced spiritual and numerical growth, completed a full sanctuary renovation, and—by God's grace—retired a \$1.6 million debt in just two years. **To God be the glory!**

Pastor Hubbard has been blessed to preach across the nation and abroad on various platforms. He is a lifelong learner, passionate about education and equipping God's people through His Word.

He is the proud father of one daughter, Japinica Hubbard, and grandfather to two biological grandchildren, Jamir Wilkerson and Jelani Lane. He also shares his heart with surrogate children, Reneika Bailey and Shakeetra Tarver, and cherishes time with his extended circle of grandchildren: Kae'Lanii Nedd, Jonathan Bell, Janiyah Bell, Elijah Range, Azariah Bailey, Jeremiah Blackmon, Nehemiah Bailey, and Hanna Smith.

Pastor Hubbard aspires to author books and to be a godly role model for men and young men through mentorship and discipleship. He believes Christians should live joyfully and abundantly in Christ. His favorite scripture is Romans 8:28:

"And we know that all things work together for good to them that love God, to them who are the called according to His purpose."



Rev. Dennis Radford

(Associate Minister)

Mt. Olive Baptist Church Hopkinsville, KY

Rev. D.A. Radford is a native of Cerulean, KY in Trigg County. He is the son pastor E.D. Radford and Mary Jessup Radford. Rev. D.A. Radford confessed Christ as his personal Savior in 1969. He announced his call

to the ministry and preached his first sermon in October 1976 at Pleasant Hill Baptist Church under the leadership of Pastor E.D. Radford, (his father) of Hopkinsville, KY. Rev. Radford served as Second Vice Moderator 1995-1999, and First Vice Moderator 2003-2007. He was elected Moderator of the First District Association of Baptists in Kentucky in 2007-2011.

Rev. Radford has served the following churches:

2015-2019 Pleasant Hill Baptist Church, Hopkinsville, KY

2006-2012 St. Paul Baptist Church, Corydon KY

1991-2014 Mount Vernon Baptist Church, Linton, KY

1982-1984 Mount Vernon Baptist Church, Linton, KY

Rev. D.A. Radford loves preaching the gospel of Jesus Christ our Lord. His main saying is "I am Excited".

Chief Care Minister: Rev. Alfred Jones 931.905.4420 Chairman of Deacons: Anthony Gaines 931.436.3108

Ministers	Deacons
A-F	
*Rev. Alfred Jones 931.905.4420	*Lyndon Owens 931.436.7009
	Richard Adams 931.802.7739
	Michael Barnett 931.538.2284
	Roderick Boyd 615.739.3930
G-L	
*Rev. Harold Garner 615.924.2898	*Kenny Zimmerman 931.647.9115
	Herbert Nelson 931.503.9931
	Robert Clark 931.241.0513
	Willie Crawford 931.553.3342
	Boris Davis 931.494.9607
M-R	
*Rev. Roger Forney 931. 980.0164	*John Hopson 931.624.3815
	Phil Petrie 931.241.1223
	Cleotha Leverette 931.220.0542
	Otis Figgins 931.645.7844
	Moses Taylor 931.561.4747
	William Graham 931.802.7797
S-Z	
	*Tony McGuire 931.216.9606
	Bernard Carter 931.820.3223
	Bobby Barner 931.338.7230
	Glenn Robinson 931.802.3891

Words of Wisdom Please note. You cannot change people!! You can support, advise and pray for them. But change must come from within!!

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Drama Ministry will meet immediately following morning worship to discuss this year's Christmas cantata, "Through Heaven's Eyes." If you are interested in participating, please meet with Sis. Farrior in the Fellowship Hall immediately after the service.

The GMBC Prayer Team would like to invite everyone to join them on Monday thru Friday mornings @6:30am for a powerful hour of prayer.

Call-in number: 605.313.5745 Access code: 8713009

GMBC Charter Officers September 5, 1993 – June 25, 1995

<u>Pastor</u>

Rev. Willie J. Freeman

Deacons

Franklin McFadden
Robert Larde
Archie Parker
Theodore Peters

<u>Mothers</u> Katie Williams Jo Ellen Freeman

Ministers

Rev. Tommy Martin (Asst. Pastor)

Rev. Billy Everett

Rev. Arthur Lacewell

Rev. Ronald Washington

Rev. Maurice McClendon

Rev. Frederick Lyon

Rev. Octaveious Cross

Rev. Donnie Webb

Trustees

George Smith

James Baillem

James Peterson

Robert Armour

History of Greater Missionary Baptist Church

Pastor Kim Allen and the members of the Little West Fork Baptist Church saw a need to reach the African American Community. After much prayer and thoughtful consideration, Little West Fork Baptist Church agreed to use "The Old Church Building" to start a mission. Pastor Kim Allen contacted Brother Willie J. Freeman about working with the Mission. After several meetings and much prayer, Brother Willie J. Freeman, under the direction of the Holy Spirit, agreed to take on the responsibility of giving leadership to the new mission work. On May 10, 1993, during the morning worship service at Little West Fork Baptist Church, it was voted and agreed upon to call Brother Willie J. Freeman as the Mission's Pastor. Pastor Freeman was led by the Holy Spirit to name the Mission "Greater Missionary Baptist Mission". After many weeks and much hard work, the old church building was ready for worship.

On September 5, 1993 at 11:00 AM, Greater Missionary Baptist Mission held its first service. There was a total of three people present during worship service. The first members to join were Sis. Jean Lyle, by Christian Experience; Sis Vanessa Lyle, by Baptism and Sis Annie Bonds by letter. Shortly after the first worship service in September 1993, the old church building was set on fire by an unknown person who was never apprehended and still hasn't been apprehended until this day. The structure damage to the building was minimal due to the quick response of the Clarksville Fire Department and one of the members that lived across the street from the church. The burning of the black churches in America called for a National protest and a national outcry. later that year Pastor Freeman along with other pastors whose churches had been badly damaged or completely destroyed by arsonist, met with President Bill Clinton and Attorney General Janet Reno at the White House in Washington, DC to voice their complaints and concerns about the burning of the black churches in America. From that historical meeting in 1996, God intervened and the crime for burning or damaging any church or place of worship was changed from a misdemeanor to a federal hate crime.

As the Mission continued to grow, Brother Lewis Dorris agreed to sell approximately four acres of land located on Ringgold Road. With the help of the Tennessee Baptist Convention, the land was purchased. On June 25, 1995, with 230 Charter Members Greater Missionary Baptist Mission was constituted as a Baptist Church by Little West Fork Baptist Church. The Ground breaking service was held on the same day at 2 pm and since the constitution of the Church we have moved into our present place of worship and have gained over 4500 new members and Baptized over 1000 people.

On May 11, 1997, the members of Greater Missionary Baptist Church, Tabernacle Missionary Baptist Church, Little West Fork Baptist Church, Cumberland Baptist Association, Clarksville Mayor Don Trotter and many other community supporters, marched from the "Old Church Building" to the "New One". The continual growth in numbers and spirituality demonstrates the power of the Holy Spirit in the Church. With over 32 ministries, the needs of the Clarksville community and the Church members are being met. To further acknowledge our success, Greater Missionary has received the Baptismal Achievement Record, ranking 14th in the state, along with awards from the Tennessee Baptist Convention and the Evangelism Strategies Team. As of August 2022, 14 Ministers has been ordained, 47 Deacons ordained, 34 Ministers Licensed and 5 mission churches started. In October 2000, Greater Missionary began construction on Phase II of our building program, the Christian Education and Child Development Center at the cost of over \$700,000.00. Phase II consisted of 12 classrooms, 2 toddler and children's rooms, finance room, fellowship hall and kitchen. Broady Construction Company completed the building in July 2001. Phase III, started in February 2009 at a cost of \$2,450,000, it consisted of building a 12,000 sq. ft. Little Visionary Daycare Center and redesigning our parking lot. We moved into our state of the art daycare facility in January 2011. The facility was dedicated on the 4th Sunday, May 22, 2011@ 2:00pm. The daycare facility closed in August 2013. It is now our GMBC Visionary Center. In July 2011 our GMBC Prayer Garden was established as a peaceful place to pray and meditate.

On September 30, 2021, Founding Pastor Willie J. Freeman under the direction of the Holy Spirit announced at the Annual Business Meeting that in lieu of his retirement Chief Care Minister Jimmy D. Hubbard would be appointed as the new Pastor of Greater Missionary Baptist Church. February 6, 2022 would mark the last day of pastoring for Founding Pastor Willie J. Freeman. On February 7, 2022, after many months of prayer, meetings, and thoughtful consideration, Pastor Elect Jimmy D. Hubbard assumed the responsibility as Pastor of Greater Missionary Baptist Church and on February 10, 2022, during a special call meeting, it was voted and agreed upon to accept the appointment of Pastor Elect Jimmy Hubbard to be the Senior Pastor of Greater Missionary Baptist Church. On April 10, 2022, Greater Missionary Baptist Church held it's first installation service and Pastor Jimmy D. Hubbard was installed as the New Pastor of Greater Missionary Baptist Church. Even during this pandemic, Greater Missionary Baptist Church continues to grow spiritually and numerically as the Hand of God continues to be manifested in the ministry.

GMBC Ministries & Ministry Leaders

Admin Ministry (Sis. Jetaun Spann-Walker)

Because We Care (Sis. E. Robinson)

Childrens Church (Sis. J. Ford/D. Hardy)

CHOIR, Combined (Sis. Juanita Donald)

CHOIR, Youth (Sis. Serita Steele)

CHOIR, Jubilee (Sis. E. Robinson)

CHOIR, Male

Deacons (Deacon Anthony Gaines)

Director of Education (Sis. Judy Ford)

Discipleship Trng. (Deacon Anthony Gaines)

Drama (Sis. Emma Farrior)

Expectant Mothers (Sis. Sheena Brown)

Finance (Sis. Jacqueline Horton)

Fitness & Nutrition (Sis. Betty Jones)

Healthcare (Sis. Janice Richard)

Intercessory Prayer (Deacon John Hopson)

Kitchen Ministry (Sis. LouElla Johnson)

Liturgical Dance (Sis. Constance Leverette)

Marriage Enrichment (Rev. & Sis. Alfred Jones)

Media Outeach (Deacon Tony McGuire)

Men Reaching Men (Deacon Phil Petrie)

Ministers (Pastor Jimmy Hubbard)

Ministers/Deacons Wives (Sis. JoEllen Freeman)

Nursing Home Min. (Sis. Joyce Figgins)

Pastors Aide (Deacon Bernard Carter)

Scholarship/Tutoring (Sis. Joyce Brown)

Security (Deacon Boris Davis)

Sunday School Director (Sis. Ponzie McGuire)

Transportation (Deacon Bobby Barner)

Trustees (Bro. Vicente Grayman)

Usher Ministry (Deacon Robert Clark)

Women Reaching Women (Sis. Jetaun Walker)

Youth (Sis. Donna Hardy)